MR O'HALPIN 
On a great occasion like this - the 50th Anniversary of the foundation of the School in 1955 - it is fitting and proper that a vote of thanks should be expressed to all those who have contributed in any way to making this such a successful and meaningful occasion.

Firstly we would like to thank His Eminence Cardinal Cormac Murphy O'Connor for gracing the evening with his presence, Bishop Bernard Longley, Canon Daniel Cronin, the Parish Priest of St.Mary's Hampstead for the facility of this beautiful Parish Church, Father Danilo Castello, Combonian,President of the Mill Institute, Father Giorgio Battifolo, Superior of the Cosolata Fathers, Father Ian Dickie, Parish Priest of the Catholic Church at Buntingford, Fr. John Whooley, representing Bishop Aram Ateshian Grand Sacristan of Istambul (Turkey), the altar servers , organist and choir, but above all the many parents and past pupils who have made their way from Brazil, Mexico, Ecuador,Spain, Hungary, Poland, and Italy to join in our celebration.

It would be a great omission if we failed to mention Mother Elisa Zanchi, who at 92 years of age couldn't travel from Milan, but nonetheless is very much with us in spirit; in fact you will hear a message from her in a few minutes; Mother Superior Rita Kronauer, the first Superior of the Community in London who left London in 1973 and died in Cemusco (Milan) in 1977, followed by Sr.Rosy Merati who is present here today and all the Sisters who have travelled from Milan to join us this evening: Mother General Sister Maria Angela Agostoni and members of the General Council.

A special mention has to be made now of Sister Mirella Biondini who, we know, is looking down on us from her place in Paradise.

Sister MirelIa spent all her religious life from 1961 to 2003 working to carry out those aims and objectives which were very much the goals of the Founder Monsignor Luigi Biraghi, as teacher, as Vice Superior and then as Superior, illuminating the lives of hundreds of students drawn from such diverse places as Mexico, Brazil,Canada Uruguay and in her last years, the traditional locations such as Italy, Portugal, Spain, France and Germany have been expanded to include students from the Czech Republic, Slovakia, Hungary, Poland, Turkey and others even as far as Japan and South Korea. Many recall with gratitude and affection her generosity and loving care. She is still very much missed.

The goals of the Founder are summarised in your booklet where it says that the Sisters will continue with a spirit of total dedication and an awareness of the necessity to help the young recreate in themselves a harmonious balance between religious faith and choices of behaviour in a society characterised by contrasting scenes of sad materialism and cynical dissatisfaction with life.

My last, but very pleasant task is to invite you all to St. Marcellina's Institute for refreshments, an opportunity to exchange reminiscences and fond memories.

Very many thanks.

